Welcome to New Student Orientation!
 
Dear New Students,
 
Welcome! On behalf of the faculty, staff, and students of Saint Rose, we would like to welcome you to our community. You are about to embark on an exciting journey. The college experience is unlike any other.  There are new faces, new places and new visions. You will be deciding everything from what  major to pursue to what clubs and organizations to join. Saint Rose will provide you with many opportunities for learning and growing throughout your four years here. Take advantage of all of these opportunities and the tips you will find in this guidebook and you will see that life here at Saint Rose is actually pretty close to “home.” We encourage you to take full advantage of these opportunities starting with the Summer Orientation Program.  
 
This program has been designed to provide you with the best possible opportunity to become acquainted with all     aspects of Saint Rose. You are facing a future filled with high hopes and great expectations.  Perhaps you are hoping to be a 4.0 student, to study abroad, or maybe to be a campus leader.  
 
Whatever your hopes may be, one of the most essential ingredients is full participation in the Summer Orientation   Program. Our Orientation Program is engineered to assist you with your transition to college life at Saint Rose and  beyond. While at Orientation, you will have opportunities to meet representatives from your major, learn about academic requirements, as well as familiarize yourself with the campus and ways to become involved in campus life. You will also meet other new students—many of whom will become your life-long friends. 
 
What you gain from the Orientation experience is primarily dependent on the time and energy you are willing to invest in this experience. We encourage you to participate fully in the programs that are offered and to make sure you leave campus with all of your questions answered. The Orientation staff will be happy to assist you in every way possible.
 
Once again, we are delighted to welcome you to Saint Rose! You are beginning what will be one of the most exciting times of your life. It is a time of changes, challenges and growth. Sometimes, however, you will encounter roadblocks and false turns. It is the mission of the Student Affairs division to remove or minimize these obstacles and help you  become a successful citizen in the Saint Rose community, the Albany community and the Global community. We hope that you enjoy your brief stay at Saint Rose this summer and that you will leave knowing more about us and feeling more comfortable with the place you will soon call “home!”
 
Best wishes,
 
 Latisha J. Barnett
[bookmark: _GoBack]Director of Student Life
